

## **Cheatom Park Neighborhood Association Announces Election Results**

## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Date: June 20, 2025

Contact: Cheatom Park Neighborhood Association

Email: dac0912@gmail.com Website: www.cheatompark.org

Des Moines, IA — The Cheatom Park Neighborhood Association is pleased to announce the results of its annual leadership elections, held on Tuesday, June 17, 2025, during the association's Annual Meeting.

**Debra A. Carr was re-elected as Neighborhood President**, continuing her dedicated service and leadership. **Laural Clinton was elected as Vice President**, bringing new energy and vision to the role. **Jamie Yovonnie was re-elected as Treasurer and will also serve as Secretary**, supporting the organization's financial and administrative functions.

A recognition ceremony honoring our newly elected leaders will be held next month in July during our regularly scheduled meeting at the DMACC Urban Campus. All are welcome to attend.

Cheatom Park Neighborhood Association encourages residents, businesses, faith-based institutions, and community partners who live, work, play, or worship in the Cheatom Park area to get involved. Our collective engagement is key to building a vibrant and connected neighborhood.

We also recognize and thank our outgoing leaders **Michele Carter-Clemmons** for her past service as Secretary and **Monica Woods** for her service as Vice President. Their contributions have helped Cheatom Park move forward and strengthen our neighborhood.

\* Our vision for Cheatom Park is a safe, thriving, and connected community. For more information on meetings, events, and opportunities to participate, please visit our website at www.cheatompark.org.